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Happy New Year Classy Camellias, 
 
I hope everyone had a special Christmas and the New Year is starting off in the right 
direction. 
 
Two fundraising projects are underway for our District.  The first is Flower Show 
School.  At our last board meeting, after much discussion, it was decided we would try 
to fund a flower show school to be held in Camellia District.  We are woefully short of 
Flower Show Judges, and hope this effort will make it more convenient and, hopefully, 
more affordable for the people of our area to attend.  It was voted on that we would 
ask each person to make a one-time $10.00 contribution for this cause.  If everyone 
will contribute, we will have the necessary funding to get this done, without resorting 
to other types of fundraising.  I am asking each club to collect this money from each 
club member and write one check to Camellia District with a note that it is for the 
Flower Show School and forward to our District Treasurer.  The sooner the funds are 
raised, the sooner we can begin the process of implementing this school.  Thank you in 
advance for helping our District to be the best we can be. 
 
The other fundraiser is for the State.  Each year the State raises its funds with an 
annual money raffle.  Tickets are $5.00 each or 5 tickets for $20.00.  The drawing will 
be held at the GCG Convention in Stone Mountain, GA on April 20, 2023.  The Grand 
Prize is $500.00, Second Prize is $250.00, and Third Prize is $125.00.  You do not have 
to be present to win.  Again, this is the only time the State asks the clubs for money 
other than your annual dues.  Please try to support this effort as well.  Tickets will be 
coming to each club very soon.  Instructions will be included in the letter that will 
accompany the tickets. 
 
We have an upcoming Board Meeting in Dublin, GA on February 10, 2023.  The call 
letter and information will be coming out very shortly.  I encourage all chairmen and 
district officers to please attend.  This will be my last Board Meeting as your District 
Director and I would love to see each of you there. 
 
Our Nominating Committee has been busy preparing the slate of officers for 2023-
2025.  This slate will be presented at the upcoming Board Meeting.  Our new officers 
will be installed in Stone Mountain at the GCG Convention in April. 

 



Please read the GCG Board Brief for the upcoming GCG activities.  This is a good way to know what is going on in 
the State. 
 
I have thoroughly enjoyed being your Camellia District Director.  I have had some personal challenges that have 
not allowed me to be present for all the things I would have loved to have attended, but my heart was there 
with you even though the body was not.  I have met and gotten to know some of the most talented, creative, 
and wonderful people who would not have crossed my path in life otherwise.  Just because I am going out as 
District Director, does not mean I am abandoning the District.  I am available and willing to do what I can 
wherever I can.  You will have a great and wonderful whole new team coming in to lead Camellia District.  Please 
give them the support and love that you have showered upon me. 
 
Blessings, 
     

Rita 
 
 
 

 

 



 

 

 
Mark Your Calendars! 

 

February 10, 2023 District Board Meeting in Dublin, GA 

February 15, 2023 Club President’s Reports Due 

March 1, 2023 Club and Council Dues Deadline to State 

March 3, 2023 Blue Star Marker Dedication in Dublin at 1:00 pm 

April 16-23, 2023 Garden Week in GA 

April 18-20, 2023 GCG State Convention in Stone Mountain, GA 

June 4-10, 2023 National Garden Week 

 

 

 

 
 

 





OUR MISSION OF SCHOLARSHIP CONTINUES 
 
We are now in the GCG scholarship giving period. The Scholarship Committee will meet in 
February to award scholarships to qualified students who applied this year.  These are financially 
struggling students who may have to drop out of school without your continued support.  As the 
old saying goes, “A mind is a terrible thing to waste.”  Your gift, large or small, makes the 
difference in the direction that a student may take that will affect their life and career forever. 
 
When your club meets in January, please support the “Dollars for Scholars” scholarship 
program.  Each club member is asked to donate one dollar and the monies collected are given to 
the club treasurer.  She writes one check from the club, fills out the form that is on-line and sends 
it in.  
 
Thank you, Camellia District, for your continued support of the scholarship program.  Last year, 
the district donated $1,000.00 for a Named Scholarship in honor of former District Directors.   
The following clubs also donated to the Patron of Scholarships:  Trillium Garden Club, 
Greenbriar Garden Club, Erin Garden Club, Rambler Rose Garden Club, Kilarney Queen Garden 
Club and Vineville Garden Club.   
 
You are the backbone of the scholarship program and we depend on your continued support to 
fulfill our Mission of Education.  You can support scholarships in many ways:  Named 
Scholarships, Patron of Scholarship, Dollars Educate Scholars, Life Memberships and Amazon 
Smile with GCG as your Charity of Choice.  Visit our website for forms and additional 
information. 
 
Our mission continues!  Join us in making an investment in the future education of our students. 
They will carry the torch that will affect the future for us all. 
 
Any questions?  Contact:  Dot Williams  
Camellia District Scholarship Chairman 
d.williams@bellsouth.net 
 

 



Increasing :MembershYJ 
What Does it Mean? 

All of us constantly interact with friends, neighbors, and 
co-workers on a daily basis who are not members of a garden ciub. What a 

wonderful opportunity to talk up "Garden Club''. What we say to them, how 
we say it, the impression we give of our club in conversalions all go a long way 
toward gelling lhat parlicular person lo think about joining. Keep in mind lhat 

we're responsible for gelling new members lo join our individual garden clubs. In the 
eyes of the community, we are The Garden Club of Georgia, Inc. and membership 
means YOU and ME! 

How To Get New Members To Join Your Club? 

Easy. just ask! 

Here are just a few ideas that you many want to try: 
I. Ask your neighbor, Sunday School member, or Bridge Club to visil a club meeting.
2. Have club members send invitations to new residenls in their neighborhood.
3. Have a Plant Party or Plant Exchange~ invite the public. Hand out invitations to the club meeting.
4. Print up a flyer on how nice a yard looks and place it on the front door of the home inviting the owner to 

the next garden club meeting. 
5. Start conversations about gardening when in supennarkets and/or garden nursery lines if they are

purchasing plants or flowers.
6. Have a Membership Table with a sign-up book and club membership information at your garden club's

flower show, fund-raisers, and community fairs and events.
7. When someone shows interest, follow up by contacting them and sending them a notice of meetings.
8. And the most important one of all: MAKE THEM FEEL WANTED AS A MEMBER!

Have you ever been invited to a club or some type of gathering and no one ever came by and welcomed
you? This is a very good way NOT to get a new member. A prospective member attending a garden club 
meeting, should walk away feeling like they are already a part of the garden club. Introduce the prospective 
member to others during the club's hospitality time. Tf time permits during the meeting, have the new 
member tell a little something about themselves, hobbies, and family. Then after the meeting, lel lhem ask 
questions about the club. Once Lhey joined make them a part of the club. A good "ice-breaking" activity 
for the new member is to be a Greeter at the club meetings. This presents an excellent opportunity to get to 
know each other. Also, invite the new member to a club function that has high visibility and interaction 
with other members. This includes social functions, service activities and state/district meetings. 

New Member Packets and/or New Member Orientation Sessions 
An informed member is an involved member. Once that prospective member joins, we seem to forget to 

"introduce" them to the joys of being an active garden club member. Periodically throughoul the year, 
invite new members to a gathering to gel to know more about the club. This could be a ·'Dessert Party" at a 
member's home. Helpful information on the club's history, projects, ideals and mission are all good 
introductions to your club. If scheduling a New Member Orientation is not possible, then produce a New 

Member Packet. Put yow· club's by-laws, yearbooks, and any other information that will inform the new 
member about not only your garden club's activities and projects, bm something about the district, state, 
regional and national 's activities and projects. A new member who has been introduced to the garden 
club's activities and projects is more likely to become more involved and remain active. 

Yes, the growing season has aITived! Garden clubs provide education, resources, and national networking 
opportunities for its members to promote the love of gardening, floral designs, civic and environmental 
opportunities. Membership is not only the '•lifeline'' of our organization, bul members are the heart and 
soul of The Garden Club of Georgia, Inc. 

Garden Club of Georgia 









Erin Garden Club Christmas Stocking Project 

 

                               

 

Erin Garden Club of Dublin members brought approximately 50 Christmas arrangements and 
Christmas plants to their Christmas Party for their Christmas Stocking project.  The club and 
Agape Hospice staff had discussed the need of Hospice patients receiving care in their family 
home during Christmas.  It was surprising to learn, just in Laurens County, there were 
approximately 70 Hospice patients receiving care in their private homes.  Erin Garden Club 
decided for this year’s Christmas Stocking project to focus on as many Hospice homes as 
possible.  A small arrangement or plant with a card noting that these families and their loved 
one were being remembered during this Christmas season were delivered by Agape staff.   



 
Douglas Garden Club Hosts Annual District Meeting 

 
 The Douglas Garden Club enjoyed hosting the annual Camellia District meeting 
in October.  There was a wonderful turnout and everyone was excited to be able to 
gather in person again.  Guest speaker, John Glosson gave a festive holiday table 
arranging program and even sang for the group. 
  

DGC would like to thank everyone who helped to make the meeting a great 
success and those that traveled to be there.  Our club hopes you enjoyed your visit to 
Douglas and that you will come see us again soon! 
 

    
 

     
 

 



10 Tasks to Keep Your 
Garden Growing this Winter 

 

Winter is certainly the time to dream, plan and prepare for next year’s garden, but 
there are a number of tasks you can do out in the garden to keep it growing well 
through the winter months. Take a look at ten ways to maintain your green thumb 
through the coldest time of year. 

1. Dream, scheme and plan for next season. 
 

2. Pre-order seeds, bulbs and plants for spring. 
 

3. Design a new garden bed, path or feature. 
 

4. Organize your shed or garage. 
 

5. Sharpen and oil your tools. 
 

6. Check stored bulbs and tubers for mold and moisture. 
 

7. Water any containerized plants you are overwintering. 
 

8. Reapply mulch or lay evergreen boughs over sensitive plants in the garden. 
 

9. Reapply animal repellents, if necessary. 
 

10. Maintain water features and bird baths. 
 

Source: https://www.provenwinners.com/learn/winter/10-tasks-keep-your-garden-growing-winter 

 

 

https://www.provenwinners.com/learn/winter/10-tasks-keep-your-garden-growing-winter
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